OCTUBRE 2018

TANDAM BEACH BROADCAST

NONIEMBRE

AR (AT9 leb noinue) V DICIEMBRE

17-31 Vacaciones de invierno -14 No hay programa de SUN

Escuela cerrada

19-20 Conferencia de Padres / Maestros - No hay 12 Feriado - Día de los Veteranos 13 SUN fin de las clases de

21-23 Escuela cerrada A6 ,BJM AT9 PI 8 Sesión de Audición, 6P 5-9 Feria del Libro 2 Dia de los Muertos, 6P

76 Reunión de Equidad de Padres

보 12 Inservice - Escuela cerrada Leche y libros, 5: 30P 11 Dia del pijama 4 0E : 3 (g) AT9 01

8 SUN las clases de otoño comienzan

5 Asamblea de la escuela

77

OCTUBRE

sign up to volunteer: https://tinyurl.com/y8ebn8gb

The BEACH BROADCAST

2 Dia de los Muertos

14 PTA Mtg, 6:30P

16 Coffee w/ Principal

Listening Session

12 School Closed - Veterans Day

21-23 School Closed - Thanksgiving

19-20 Parent/Teacher Conference - No School

NOVEMBER

5-9 Book Fair

OCTOBER

- 5 School Assembly
- 8 SUN Fall Term begins

ysepnsgp.

- 10 PTA Mtg, 6:30P 11 Pajama Day Milk & Bookies, Milk & Bookies, 5:30P
 - 12 Inservice School Closed
 - 19 Coffee w/Principal, 9A
 - 22 Equity Mtg, 6P
 - 24 Author Assembly, 1P Pottery Night, 6P
 - 29 Teacher Planning Day No School

REGISTRATION FOR THE FALL SESSION IS CLOSED.

Monday, October 8 to Thursday, December 13.

NO SUN SCHOOL - OCTOBER 31.

SEI HARVEST FESTIVAL - "BLACK PANTHER"

There are no vacancies for the Fall session. Please contact Mr.

about student registration. SUN's Fall session will run from

"Zo" at alonzoc@selfenhancement.org if you have any questions

THE BEACH SUN FOOD PANTRY WILL RESUME THURSDAY,

OCTOBER 11TH (and every Thursday thereafter) from 3:30-

5:30pm located in the Main Hall (in front of the Auditorium).

Urban Gleaners supplies our pantry with fresh fruit, veggies,

dairy, and some surplus deli food items from New Seasons and

Whole foods. The Pantry is open to all Beach families and the

All Beach families are invited to participate in a night of safe fun

at SEI's Harvest Festival (3920 N Kerby Ave), Wednesday October

31 come dressed in your best Marvel's Black Panther attire and

where it all happens! Special guest appearance by Janeshia Ad-

ams-Ginyard, actress and stuntwoman for lead actress Danai Gu-

experience SEI being transformed into Wakanda - the place

rira (Okoye). Activities, games, prizes and food are free to all

- 30 Picture Re-takes
- 31 Mad Science Assembly **SUN School - Cancelled**

neighborhood community.

26 Parent Equity Mtg

DECEMBER

7 PTA Mtg, 9A

13 Fall Term ends

14 No SUN Program 17-31 Winter Break - School Closed

CHECK-IN AT THEOFFICE We always welcome families to Beach, but ask that you please check in at the front office if you are going to volunteer in classrooms, drop off treats, bring your student(s) to their classrooms, etc. At the office you will sign in and receive a badge so we know that you have checked into the building. This process is important to ensure the safety of our students and campus. Thank you!

O VOLUNTEER BACKGROUND CHECKS

Background checks must be completed by any person who is volunteering their time at Beach or for school activities. The background checks are good for 3 years and can be renewed online when you are within 30 days of its expiration. Please go to the PPS Security Services department page to complete your application. Applications are only available online.

Just a friendly reminder that head lice is often present. Please take the time to check your student's heads routinely and often. The school will send any students home found with live bugs on their heads. There are no school-wide nor classroom checks as that is against PPS policy. While not a health hazard, they are certainly a great nuisance. Remind your students that they should not share hats, coats, hair brushes/combs, and should never touch heads with other students or friends.

IMPORTANT REMINDER:

2018-19 SCHOOL MEAL APPLICATIONS ARE DUE NOW

Students who were receiving free or reduced-price meal benefits last school year must fill out a NEW meal application for the 2018-19 school year. If benefits are denied or reduced when the NEW application is approved, families will have ten days before the change in eligibility takes effect. Students who have NOT submitted a NEW application will be required to pay full price for school meals starting Monday, October 8, 2018. Meal

applications are available in the school office or online at the PPS

TALENTED AND GIFTED

The TAG nomination window is open in October for parents and teachers. Nomination forms can be found online at http://www.pps.net/Page/1546 or paper copies are available on the TAG bulletin board (on the right side of the hallway past the auditorium). Gifted students can be nominated for assessment in the areas of math, reading, intellectual or multiple areas. Nominations are due by November 30th. Please return them to the folder in Ayn Frazee's mailbox in the front office.

All second grade students will be assessed during the school day on October 9th – second grade students do not need to be nominated for TAG. Contact Ayn Frazee with guestions: afrazee@pps.net

VOLUNTARIOS VERIFICACIÓN DE ANTECEDENTES dad de nuestros estudiantes y el campus escolar. [Gracias] de clase, etc. recibirá un gafete, nosotros sabremos que usted se ha registrado y está en el edificio. Importante para preservar la segu dad de nuestros estudiantes y el campus escolar. i Gracias! Importante para preservar la seguri-REGISTRARSE EN L A OFICINA

Bienvenidas las familias a la escuela Beach, por favor registrarse para ser

voluntario en un salón de clase, trae golosinas, su estudiante al salón

de clase, trae golosinas, su estudiante al salón estudiante al salón

Voluntarios deberán llenar una verificación de antecedentes con antici-

bación para poder hacer su trabajo voluntario en la Escuela Beach o en ac-

sólo están disponibles enlínea. "Security Services Department" completar su aplicación. Las aplicaciones varse en línea 30 días antes de que expire. Por favor vaya a la página fividades de la escuela. Disponible en linea. Es vigente por tres años, reno-

PIOJOS EN LA CABEZA

2 TAG - TALENTOSOS Y DOTADOS

Departamento de Servicios de Mutrición

cabezas de otros estudiantes y/o amigos. gorras, sombreros, abrigos, cepillos de pelo/peines y nunca deben tocar las gran molestia. Recuerde a sus estudiantes que no deben compartir las políficas de PPS. Aunque no es un peligro para la salud, son sin duda una tre insectos vivos en sus cabezas. No hay chequeos en clase de acuerdo a amente. La escuela enviará a casa a cualquier estudiante que se le encuenpresentes. Tome el tiempo para revisar la cabeza de su estudiante rutinari-Amable recordatorio de que los piojos de la cabeza a menudo están

Póngase en contacto con Ayn Frazee si tiene preguntas:

diseñada para ayudar a identificar los estudiantes dotados en el

segundo grado serán evaluados durante el día escolar el 9 de

la oficina al buzón de Amanda Wilson. Todos los estudiantes de

octubre usando una herramienta de evaluación no verbal universal

nominaciones se reciben hasta el 30 de Noviembre, devolverlos en

áreas de matemáticas, lectura o áreas intelectuales o múltiples. Las

vitrina de anuncios TAG (en el lado derecho del pasillo más allá del

linea en http://www.pps.net/Page/1546 o copias de papel en la

► Nominación TAG (Talentosos y Dotados) está abierta en Octubre

para padres y maestros. Formularios de postulación encontrar en

en la oficina de la escuela o en línea en el sitio web de PPS, en la página del del lunes, 8 de octubre del 2018. Solicitudes de comidas están disponibles

tud tendran que pagar el precio completo de las comidas escolares a partir

entre en vigencia. Los estudiantes que NO han presentado una nueva solici-

licitud, las familias tendrán diez dias antes de que el cambio de elegibilidad

Sí los beneficios son negados o reducidos cuando se aprueba la NUEVA so-

PARA LAS COMIDAS ESCOLARES FECHA DE VENCIMIENTO - AHORA.

RECORDATORIO IMPORTANTE: 2018-2019 LAS SOLICITUDES

deben llenar una solicitud de comida NUEVA para el año escolar 2018-2019. Si recibió beneficios de comidas grafis o a precio reducido el apasado año,

Los estudiantes pueden ser nominados para la evaluación en las

en línea o registrese para ser voluntario: https://tinyurl.com/

desea comprar su libro Stop That Yawn para su hijo.

Ωse sn bijsma, coma un bocadillo y escuche

rante el recreo del almuerzo con un pase de su maestro. Compre

LA BIBLIOTECA. Abierto de 9 am a 4 pm, de lunes a viernes, y du-

asamblea, devuelva un formulario de pedido verde y verifique si

μονεί ar gráficas como The Princess in Black Series y Real Friends

infantiles. Escribió e ilustró a Big Sister, Little Sister y The Bear Who LEUYEN PHAM trabajo en animación antes de dedicarse a los libros

A ORAMINA ARATIZIV MAHA NEVVEN LEUYEN PRAM VISITARA PRIMERO A

Narrar cuentos animados. ¡Todos reciben un libro gratis para llevar

Was There, y es ilustradora de muchos otros libros ilustrados y

(inn libro de OBOB este año!) Leuyen Firmara después de la

KINDER Y SEGUNDO GRADOS EN BEACH, el 24 de octubre

☐ LECHE & LIBROS JUEVES, 11 DE OCTUBRE DE 5:30 - 7PM EN E L AUDITORIO.

NOSOTROS USANDO TU PIJAMA MÁS ACOGEDOR S IÚNETE A NOSOTROS USANDO TU PIJAMA MÁS ACOGEDOR

premios y comida son grafis para todos los asistentes, 31 de

actriz principal Danai Gurira (Okoye). Las actividades, juegos,

Invitada especial por Janeshia Adams-Ginyard, actriz y doble de la

transformación de SEI en Wakanda, el lugar donde sucede todo. !

noche de diversión segura en el Festival de la Cosecha de SEI (3920

A PARA L A ESCUELA, E L 11 DE OCTUBRE PARA EL DÍA DEL PIJAMA!

LA FERIA SCHOLASTIC DEL LIBRO ES DEL 5 AL 9 DE NOVIEMBRE EN

FESTIVAL DE LA COSECHA DE SEI - "PANTHER NEGRO"

Todas las familias de Beach están invitadas a participar en una

mejor atuendo de Marvel's Black Panther y experimente la

N Kerby Ave). El mièrcoles 31 de octubre venga vestido con su

NO HAY CLASES DE SUN - 31 DE OCTUBRE despensa está abierta a la comunidad. con truta tresca, verduras, productos lácteos, alimentos inte-

grales, y algunos excedentes de pastelería de New Season y Whole (frente al auditorio). La despensa està surtida por Urban Gleaners

ONE REANDARA EL JUEVES, 11 DE OCTUBRE (y todos los jueves subsignientes) de 3:30-5:30pm situado en el pasillo principal SUN EN LA ESCUELA BEACH TIENE UNA DESPENSA DE ALIMENTOS

octubre al jueves, 13 de diciembre.

otoño el 16 de octubre. Las clases de SUN son desde el lunes 8 de alonzoc@selfenhancement.org después del inicio de la sesión de vacantes, por favor comunicarse con el Sr "Zo" en

₹ LA INSCRIPCIÓN PARA LA SESIÓN DE OTOÑO EN SUN ESTÁ

29 Día de planificación del maestro: No hay clases

Si se le venció el plazo de inscripción y está interesado en las

NO hay clases de SUN

31 Mad Science Assembly

30 Re-tomas de Fotografias

Noche de Cerámica, 5:30P

octubre, 5p - 8p.

JOIN US IN WEARING YOUR COZY PJS TO SCHOOL ON OCTOBER 11 FOR PAJAMA DAY!

attendees. Wednesday, October 31, 5p - 8p.

■ MILK & BOOKIES IS OCTOBER 11, 5:30-7:00PM IN THE AUDITORIUM. Wear your pajamas, have a snack, and listen to a lively storyteller. Everyone gets a free book to take home too!

AUTHOR AND ILLUSTRATOR LEUYEN PHAM VISITING BEACH Kinder, 1st, and 2nd GRADERS - OCTOBER 24th.

LEUYEN PHAM worked in animation before turning to children's books. She wrote and illustrated Big Sister, Little Sister and The Bear Who Wasn't There, and is the illustrator of numerous other picture books and graphic novels such as *The Princess in Black* Series and Real Friends (an OBOB book this year!) Leuyen will be signing after the assembly, please return a green order form and check if you would like to purchase her book Stop That Yawn for your child.

THE FALL SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR IS NOVEMBER 5-9 IN THE LIBRARY Open 9am to 4pm on Monday-Friday, and at lunch recess with a pass from your teacher. Shop online or

22 Reunion de Equidad 19 Caté con la directora, 9A 16 Café con la directora

TRADICAST BEACH BROADCAST

ninos y nuestra comunidad puedan aprender, crecer y prosperar entorno escolar más auténticamente inclusivo en el que nuestros El Grupo de Equidad de la Escuela Beach trabaja para cultivar un

Todos son bienvenidos: escuchar, expresar su preocupación, concuidado de niños y cena. Cuarto lunes a partir del 22 de octubre de 6-8 pm. Se ofrece El grupo de Equidad fiene cinco reuniones programadas este año.

struir una comunidad.

coordinador de SUN. ¿Preguntas o sugerencias? Por favor contactar Alonzo Chadwick,

LA SESIÓN DE AUDICIÓN 8 DE NOVIEMBRE

Esperamos que puedan asistir a la próxima sesión para Escu-Amy Rodgers, Stephenie Lawrow, Kelly Orehovec, Rachel Wood -Massey, encia como miembros de la comunidad. Afro-Americanas de la escuela Beach compartan su voz y experivar un espacio seguro especificamente para que nuestras familias de la sesión de Escucharles o prestarles oido es fomentar y cultillevará a cabo el jueves, 8 de noviembre a las 6PM. El propósito atroamericanas a una sesión donde les escucharemos que se valoradas, me gustaria invitar personalmente a nuestras familias mitir que las voces de todas nuestras familias sean escuchadas y cerrar las brechas en logros, creencias y oportunidades. Para percionar resultados equitativos para TODOS nuestros estudiantes al más importante es nuestro compromiso constante de propora las personas para que llevar a cabo las cosas. Nuestro cometido próximos meses. Como comunidad, estamos trabajando para unir qel año y espero conocerlos y escuchar a más de ustedes en los He fenido el placer de conocer a muchos de ustedes en lo que va Queridas familias,

charles. Por favor, espere por actualizaciones sobre la fecha y la

Jueves. Se ofrecen dos sesiones, 8: 40-11: 25 am y 12: 15-3: 00pm. lar en Beach! El programa funciona 4 días a la semana, de lunes a Registre a su hijo de 3, 4 y 5 años en nuestro programa preesco-Anjene, Subdirectora de la Escuela Beach

ner, al 503-793-5314 o escribiendo a pregunta, comuniquese con la maestra de la clase, Dameri Wagcación con una licencia de enseñanza de Oregon. Si tiene alguna Las calificaciones de los maestros incluyen una maestria en edu-

grama este año través del maestro. ¡Esperamos tener a su hijo en nuestro probles # P3. Las solicitudes se pueden encontrar en la oficina, o a dameri_wagner@ddsd40.org, o visitenos y diga hola en los porta-

una molestia y no transmiten enfermedades, pero los chequeos regulares

enviará a casa durante el mes de octubre. clases de SUN después de la escuela. Información adicional se un año con nuestra comunidad escolar en coordinación con las works entrenador junior. Este es un compromiso de servicio de Si tiene más preguntas, contáctenos. El Manual para Padres y Estudiantes Cada año, quince entrenadores junior de 4º y 5º grado son selec-

NOCHE DE CERAMICA PARA LAS FAMILIAS DE BEACH 24 DE OCTUBRE: 5: verdaderamente ... juntos.

!Vota por el presupuesto anual! Pizza y cuidado de niños

Sierra Kling, SHA, disponible todos los días escolares

inmunizaciones, enfermedades y medicamentos.

courte la gripe ayuda a su cuerpo a combatir la gripe.

divertido y dificil? Todos en la familia pueden compartir.

Iniciesu dia con el desayuno en casa o en la escuela.

Hacer ejercicio fuera de la escuela juntos como una familia

Lavese las manos con frecuencia

como parte de una dieta saludable.

Hola familias de la Escuela Beach,

la Escuela Beach con cada visita que hacen.

bnegen ayngar.

Descansen mucho.

Rob Nicholson, RN, celular: (971) 202-3738, en la Escuela Beach todos los

mentos, recetados o sin receta, deben estar registrados en la enfermeria.

tiene otras inquietudes, visitenos en la enfermeria. Todos los medica-

Si su hijo toma medicamentos, tiene necesidad de ir a la enfermeria o si

· La temporada de gripe se acerca. Mantenerse saludable y vacunarse

Haga controles periódicos para detectar piojos. Los piojos se consideran

· Hablen de cómo les fue en el dia entre ustedes. ¿Qué fue bueno, malo,

Coman frutas frescas, vegetales, granos integrales y carnes sin grasa

Adui hay algunos consejos del enfermero de la escuela para mantenerse

gu' dne comenzo este ano y que ha ido conociendo a los estudiantes de

meria. Me complace presentar a Sierra Kling, la asistente de salud esco-

sustituto a largo plazo en Beach el año pasado, así que reconozco a mu-

es Rob Micholson y soy el nuevo entermero de la escuela. Trabajé como

beramos fener un año seguro, saludable y lleno de diversión. Mi nombre

Comenzamos muy bien en la enfermeria aqui en la Escuela Beach y es-

Anneliese Sitterly, James Arnold, Ryley Eckersley y Toni Smith-Myles.

Autumn Webring, Rhiannon Leonard, Mulysa Melco, Kimberly Peterson,

Melinda Mechling, Christina Brown, Tammy Boren-King, Peter Farrelly,

ofrecieron su tiempo como voluntarios para hacer de la noche un éxito:

Agradecemos profundamente a quienes trabajaron detras de escena y

chau Cellars, Resilience Design, New Season's Market y Loveloy Bakery.

Boren-King, Stetan y Kelly Orehovec, Ruby Jewel, Natural Grocers, Gro-

Great Notion Brewery, Pyramid Brewing, Pistils Nursery. Solabee, Tammy

Bar, Kari Powers, Stephenie Lawrow, Brownie Troop y Girl Scout Troops,

Patton Maryland, Swift y Union, Stacks Coffeehouse, Quaintrelle, Cheese

Gracias a todos los que asistieron a la 4ta cena anual de la cosecha. ¡Qué

voluntarios. Si està interesado en ayudar, comuniquese con Ana Alizalde

instalar el altar, pintar la cara o limpiar, damos la bienvenida a todos los

de noviembre de 5:30p - 7:30P, jy nos encantaria su ayuda! Ya sea para

Nuestra cuarta celebración anual del Día de los Muertos se realizará el 2

mentos. Gracias a las maravillosas contribuciones de Backyard Social,

el mantenimiento de nuestro jardin, las clases y la

CENA DE GRATITUD POR LA COSECHA!

España, (503) 997-9221.

noche! Recaudamos más de \$ 3500.00 para confinuar

cuos de sus alumnos y los conozco mientras van y vienen de la enfer-

de la Escuela Beach también tiene información de salud sobre

JUNTA GENERAL DEL PTA - 10 DE OCTUBRE: 6: 30-8PM

The BEACH BROADCAST

GENERAL PTA MEETING - OCTOBER 10TH: 6:30P

Vote on the Annual Budget! Pizza and childcare provided by Imagination Yoga and YMCA.

BEACH FAMILY POTTERY NIGHT OCTOBER 24: 5:30P

Create a gift for someone special or decor for your own home. Supplies included, and additional items available for purchase to help support the

DIA DE LOS MUERTOS VOLUNTEERS NEEDED

Our 4TH Annual Dia de los Muertos celebration is coming up on November 2 from 5:30p - 7:30P, and we would love your help! Whether it is setting up the altar, face painting, or clean up, we welcome all volunteers. If you're interested in helping out, please contact Ana Alizalde Spain, (503) 997-9221.

HARVEST DINNER GRATITUDE!

Thank you all who attended the 4th Annual Harvest Dinner. What a night! We raised over \$3500.00 to continue to fund our garden maintenance, classes, and food pantry. Thanks to the wonderful contributions of Backyard Social, Patton Maryland, Swift and Union, Stacks Coffeehouse, Quaintrelle, Cheese Bar, Kari Powers, Stephenie Lawrow, Brownie Troop and Girl Scout Troops, Great Notion Brewery, Pyramid Brewing, Pistils Nursery. Solabee's, Tammy Boren-King, Stefan and Kelly Orehovec, Ruby Jewel's, Natural Grocers, Grochau Cellars, Resilience Design, New Season's Market, and LoveJoy Bakery. With our deepest gratitude the behind the scenes and volunteers: Melinda Mechling, Christina Brown, Tammy Boren-King, Peter Farrelly, Amy Rodgers, Stephenie Lawrow, Kelly Orehovec, Rachel Wood-Massey, Autumn Webring, Rhiannon Leonard, Mulysa Melco, Kimberly Peterson, Anneliese Sitterly, James Arnold, Ryley Eckersley and Toni Smith-Myles!

EQUITY NIGHT - OCTOBER 22: 6P The Beach Parent Equity Group works to cultivate a more authentically inclusive school environment in which our children and our community can learn, grow and truly thrive...

The equity group has five meetings on the books this year fourth Monday's starting in October on the 22nd from 6P-8P. Childcare and dinner provided. All are welcome tolisten, voice concern, and build community. Contact Alonzo Chadwick with questions, alonzoc@selfenhancement.org

LISTENING SESSION - NOVEMBER 8: 6P

Dear Families.

I have had the pleasure of meeting many of you so far this year and look forward to meeting and hearing from more of you in the coming months. As a community, we are working to bring people together to get things done. Our most significant charge, is our continual commitment to providing equitable outcomes for ALL of our students by closing the gaps in achievement, beliefs and opportunities. In order to allow the voices of all of our families to be heard and valued, I would like to personally invite our African-American families to a listening session to be held November 8, 6P. The purpose of the listening session is to foster and cultivate a safe space specifically for our African-American Beach School families to share their voice and experience as community members. It is our hope you will be able to attend the upcoming listening session, November 8 from 6P - 8P. Best,

Anjene, Beach Assistant Principal

Register your child ages 3, 4, and 5 in our preschool program at Beach! The program runs 4 days a week, Monday through Thursday. Two sessions are offered, 8:40-11:25am and 12:15-3:00pm. Teacher qualifications include a Master's Degree in Education with an Oregon Teaching License. Contact the classroom teacher, Dameri Wagner, at 503-793-5314 or dameri wagner@ddsd40.org with any questions, or stop by and say hello in portable P3. Applications can be found in the office, or through the teacher. We look forward to having your child in our program this year!

916-3399 or apply on line at: http://bit.ly/ppshiring

selected to be in the Junior Coach Leadership Program with ≥ Playworks. This is a year-long service commitment to our school community in coordination with after school SUN classes. Additional information will go home during October.

attends school? Do you want to be part of a team that **T** provides high quality, nutritious meals to Portland Public Schools students? PPS Nutrition Services is hiring Roving

Every year fifteen Junior Coaches from 4th & 5th grades are

We're off to great start at the health room here at Beach School and looking forward to a safe, healthy, and fun-filled year! My name is Rob Nicholson and I'm the new school nurse. I worked as a long term substitute at Beach last year, so I recognize many of your students and have gotten to know them as they come and go from the health room. I am happy to introduce Sierra Kling, the School Health Assistant, who started this year and has been getting to know the Beach students with

Here are a few tips for staying healthy from the school nurse:

Get lots of rest.

every visit they make.

- Eat fresh fruits, vegetables, whole grains, and lean meats as part of a healthy diet.
- Start your day off with breakfast at home or school.
- Exercise outside of school together as a family
- Talk about the day with each other. What was good, bad, fun, and hard? Everyone in the family can share.
- Do periodic checks for lice. Lice are considered a nuisance and do not carry disease, but regular checks can help.
- Wash your hands often
- Flu season is approaching. Staying healthy and getting a flu shot helps your body fight the flu.

If your student takes medications, has nursing needs, or if you have other concerns, please visit us in the health room. All medications, prescription or over the counter, must be signed in at the health room. If you have further questions, please contact us. The Beach Parent and Student Handbook also has health information on immunizations, illness. and medications

Rob Nicholson, RN, cell: (971) 202-3738, at Beach every Tuesday Sierra Kling, SHA, available every school day

bouiples para comprar para ayudar a apoyar las artes. Regalo o decoración para casa. Suministros incluidos, adicionales dis-

SE NECESITAN VOLUNTARIOS PARA EL DIA DE LOS MUERTOS - 2 DE

30-7: 30PM